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 THE BUOYS 

Commander  
We need to keep in touch!  
Probably the most important information you want to be aware of  is that we will not have  

THE BUOYS  publication for July and August but we will still be manning the office and you 

will be hearing from us via our Phone Tree Calls, Emails and updated Web Site etc.  We now 

have over 500 members in the Cape Coral Sail and Power Squadron and we are looking at new ways of 

keeping all of us informed as to what is happening in the Squadron. I know other Squadrons are utilizing 

Face Book, Twitter and other social media for their communications. We plan to check them out. Also, we 

took a poll of those attending the May General Meeting. About 30% of the members indicated they would 

welcome some training so that they can read emails, etc. Today it is easier, more strait forward than ever 

before.  Maybe that is something we can provide. Letôs face it, things change. Have you looked into the 

mirror lately?  

 

Schedule of Events  
All through the summer there are numerous events planned.  Look at the yearly Calendar on the inside of 

the last page. Check out Cruise & Rendezvous luncheons and overnighters, Weekend Boaters luncheons 

and events, Kayaking, Fishing Group and Scuba Diving.  Also a number of new ones are in the works i.e., 

picnicking at Bowditch Park and a ferry boat cruise. Marge and I plan to attend as many as time permits 

and hope to see you there.  

 

Planning Committee  
The Planning Committee has got me all charged up with building improvements. Thanks to Rich Brower 

and Lee Soltysiak for the electrical work and thanks to Bill Battistini, John Hodgkinson and Rich Mahoney 

for installing our new shelves in the table closet. I understand Michele and Harold Garrels will be taking on 

the kitchen painting project in June. We appreciate all your efforts. There is much to do to get ready for 

our CCSPS 50 th  and the USPS 100th Anniversary next year. Contact Lee Soltysiak (239 - 848 - 8281) 

with your ideas.  I know every member that is physically able, will want to help. It might be painting,  

repairing, landscaping or just making phone calls or sending out emails.  With 500+ members contributing 

on average 6 hours each thatôs 3000 hours and we would have it done. CCSPS Harbor is your safe  

harbor. Letôs improve and beautify it.  

 

New Members  
Our Squadron is very fortunate to have many new members join our Squadron this year. They came with 

interesting skills and generally they are new to our area. Itôs good to welcome them, include them and 

make them feel at home.  

Have a great summer!  

 

Safe Boating  

 

Cdr Warren Maciag, JN  

THE BUOYS  
THE BUOYS is published ten times a year, monthly, except for July and August, by the Cape Coral Sail & Power 
Squadron, Inc. The Cape Coral Sail & Power Squadron is a unit of District 22 of the United States Power Squadrons, 

Inc.  Opinions expressed by individual authors do not necessarily reflect USPS or Cape Coral Sail & Power Squadron 
policy or endorsement.   

 
Material for publication must be received by the editor no later than the 10th of the month prior to publication.   
The editor reserves the right to modify materials submitted for publication. We appreciate your articles and inputs.  
Please make sure the information submitted to THE BUOYS is correct. All articles will be edited to assure conformity 
with USPS® regulations and guidelines.  
 
The Editor  
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Executive Officer  

CCSPS is proud to announce that we now have  
gift certificates for our Boat Smart Class available.   

Get them in the office at Squadron Harbor!  

UNIFORM  
OF THE DAY  
Team Casual    
Golf shirt with  

CCPS logo  
light brown or  

khaki slacks/skirt  

THE BUOYS 

Did you notice the beautiful new podium we used at the May General Meeting?   

The old one we have been using for years could hardly stand up on its own, so I asked  

Dave Lawrence if he could help fix it or build a replacement.  Dave built this strong,  

right size replacement as a gift to the squadron.  Please thank Dave for this wonderful  

gift next time you see him.  

 

The Co -Op charting group had a great first outing of the year on John Farmerôs boat.  John had a crew of 

7 people and did route #1.  Now that the weather has started to turn better, plans have been made for a 

June run on another route and to start doing depth runs.  If there is any canalôs that you want to have a 

depth run done, please contact Butch Banning.  

 

The Vessel Safety Inspection teams have been out doing their inspections. They now have a full team of 

inspectors, but if anyone is interested in joining the group, please contact Tom Callanan or Peter Perry.   

Remember, all boats should be inspected yearly and obtain a new sticker.  Forms are available in the  

office, or you can call in your request to Tom or Peter.  Their phone numbers are listed on the first page 

of THE BUOYS.  

 

The Scuba group plans to go to Venice Beach in May and look for shark teeth.  In June we are planning a 

dive on the Mohawk.  Please contact me if you are interested in being part of the scuba group.  

 

This will be the last issue of the Buoy until September. Time for a summer break, especially for our great 

editor Chris Carroll.   Chris has to put up with all of us giving her our inputs, and not always on time.  

Thanks Chris for everything.  

 

I look forward to the rest of 2013 and the new year of 2014. It will be our 50 th  anniversary and it will 

also be the Nationalôs 100th  anniversary.   We need to celebrate these important dates and to help spread 

our name to the public.  Please give me your suggestions on how we should do this.  
 

Lt/C Steven Gustafson, P  
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 THE BUOYS 

Squadron Education Officer  
We started an ABC course on 8 May with 28 students.   The class is being taught by P/C Joe 

Capuoooozzo, SN and Ted Dawson, P.  Our current Seamanship class is coming to an end, P/C John 

Hodgkinson, N has 8 students for whom Iôve ordered tests. 

We are still short of instructors, I would like to have an Instructor Development course early in the fall, 

please send me an email.  If there are any courses you would like to take this fall, please send me an 

email é mwoodward217@gmail.com . 

 

We had a GPS Seminar scheduled for the 18 th  of April.  Around the first of April the Instructor advised  

me he would be out of town that day.  To be quite blunt I blew it.  For some unexplainable reason I had 

it in my head that I had another month to deal with the issue.  As a result members showed up for the 

seminar and there was no one else there.  My sincere apologies to those I inconvenienced that night.    

Iôll do what I can to insure that doesnôt happen again. 

 

Lt/C Mike Woodward, SN  

Administrative Officer  
Remember this will be the last BUOYS until September. I need to thank the whole administrative team 

for a successful half year. You make my job easy. We could still use a few good people to help on the 

MI and entertainment committees.  

 

A real success story is the weekend boaters. They have 160 people on their contact list. Amazing!  

Remember to adopt a new member. They need to feel wanted. Do your part by taking them to a  

meeting or squadron event.  

 

I still plan on starting a sailing class in the Fall. If any of you experienced blow boaters would like to 

help me develop the program you are invited to contact me. We are experiencing a shortage of  

instructors for other classes. Mike Wood Woodward would love to hear from you.  

 

I am sure everyone enjoyed the talk by Jim Ferrell at the last meeting. On 13 June we will have our 

own Lt/C Ray Wlodyka, SN, discussing his years of living aboard his own boat. If you know of anyone in 

the boating community that you think could give an interesting presentation please contact me.  

 

Donôt miss the mouth-watering pig roast on 14 June at the squadron. This will be a great way to start 

off the summer. There is life at the squadron in July and August. Check the calendar and donôt forget 

our great website.  

 

Have a safe and fun filled summer. Donôt forget to volunteer. It feels very good to help. 

 

Later  

 

Lt/C Lou Simmons  

 

Need a Burgee for your Vessel?  

License Plates?  

Shirts! (ñofficialò CCSPS color is WHITE) 

Caps? 

You get the picture!  

See Philip Buhner for your CCSPS Logo items  

mailto:mwoodward217@gmail.com
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THE BUOYS 

Cape Mates Auxiliary  

A very big thank you to all Cape Mates and their    

friends and Squadron Members and their friends 

for supporting our Afternoon Tea with Fashion 

Show in May which proved to be a great success 

due mainly to all the hard work put in by our TEAM, you did it again, 

you came  together and proved what hard working ladies you are, 

and the models really knew how to strut their stuff didnôt they?.    

It was nice to see everyone in their Sunday best and almost every-

one turned out in hats, we even had some for sale for those of you 

who had either forgotten your own or didnôt think you looked good 

wearing one.   It was good to see you all get into the swing of 

things!!    

 

Thank you to Helen Gustafson for making those beautiful hats.    

I must also thank the two waiters we had who reluctantly dressed 

in white shirts, black pants and even bow ties.   My thanks to my 

husband John Hodgkinson and to Steve Gustafson, the Squadronôs 

Executive Officer.   You both did a great job under difficult  

circumstances.   I hadnôt realized just how big a job it was going 

to be for them to plate up all the sandwiches, but the Cape Mates 

came through and helped out, as always.    

 

One other person I really 

must say a big thank you to; 

you know those delicious 

cupcakes and scones we had? Well they were made by a Squadron 

Member who is an excellent cook and my heartfelt thanks go out to 

Sonja Penny for taking the time and trouble to make them, thanks 

again Sonja.    

 

Our next fundraiser will be the Jewelry Class which will be held on  

7 June, because this is the first time we have tried this, we will be 

holding two classes on the same day starting at different times, and 

it will be on a first come, first served basis.   See attached flyer 

elsewhere in THE BUOYS.   Each class will only hold 5 people.  

 

Please keep all of our Cape Mates in your prayers, and God Bless our Troops for helping to keep us safe.  

 

Dates to remember :  

6 June  ï Board Meeting  1830  

              General Meeting 1930  

7 June  ï Jewelry Class  

 

Carole Hodgkinson  

President  

Cape Mates  

We want to thank James and Venus Nolan for hosting Mayôs Lite Bites.   

Their helpers were the Parsons, Ruth Lawrence and the Wilzochs.  

June Lite Bites will be hosted by Ron & Dee Wilzoch and Art & Ann Parsons.  

Their menu: Lasagna, Garlic Bread & Dessert.  

Please call Ann Parsons @ 239 -549 -8016 for reservations.   

We will begin serving at 1830 prior to the General Meeting  
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THE BUOYS 

Cape Mates 

Auxiliary                                            
 

 

 

 

 

We have a new member, 

her name is Nancy  

Appleton, so when you see 

her please say Hi, and 

make her feel welcome.   

 

She was sworn in at our 

May General Meeting,  

she is interested in  

Entertaining, food and hos-

pitality.    

Boy do we have a job for 

you Nancy!!  

 

Carole Hodgkinson  

President  

Cape Mates.  

Have you seen us?  
 

Somebody put us away safelyé.. 

matter of fact so much so that nobody seems  

to know where we went!  

 

HELP!  
 

If you know anything about this, please  

contact Delores Buhner!  

We would like to do the drawing and get this bottle to the rightful 

new owner.  

 

Thanks!  
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 THE BUOYS 

Cruise and Rendezvous  

Our planned activities for the coming months  

are as follows:  

 

4 June , C&R Meeting  

7 June, Luncheon, Matanzas Inn  

18 -20 June, Pelican Isle  

2 July, C&R Meeting  

3-5 July, Moss Marine  

19 July, Luncheon, Big Game  

6 August, C&R Meeting  

16 August, Luncheon, Rum Runners  

19 -21 August, South Seas  

3 September, C&R Meeting  

6 September, Luncheon Woodyôs 

16 -18 September, Overnight Trip Legacy Harbor  

1 October, C&R Meeting  

4 October, Luncheon Nervous Nellies  

21 -23 October, Overnight Naples Bay Resort  

5 November , C&R Meeting  

15 November, Shrimp Boil  

11 -13 November, Overnight Pink Shell  

3 December, C&R Meeting  

6 December, Luncheon TBA  

10 -12 December, Tôween Waters 

 

Please use the appropriate coupons in THE BUOYS  

for sign up and payment instructions. Also, please 

write separate checks for each  

activity.   

 

Lt Delores Ann Buhner  

C & R  LUNCHEON 
Please check Destinations planning to attend:  

 
 

_____ Matanzas Inn           Date: 7 June   Number attending: _____     By Boat __ Car __  
 
_____ Big Game                      Date: 19 July            Number attending: _____     By Boat __ Car __  
 
_____ Rum Runners            Date: 16 August   Number attending: _____     By Boat __ Car __  
 
_____ Woodyôs            Date: 6 September   Number attending: _____     By Boat __ Car __  
 
_____ Nervous Nellies            Date: 4 October   Number attending: _____     By Boat __ Car __  
 

 
Name:__________________________________                Telephone: (cell)_________________________  
 
Email: _________________________________         Room for Guests          Yes            No  
 

Mail Reservations to:  
Delores Buhner  

1343 SE 20th Avenue  
Cape Coral, FL 33990  

C & R  OVERNIGHT 
 

Destination: ____________________  
 

Dates: _________________________  
 

Name:__________________________________  
 
Telephone: (cell)_________________________  
 
Email: _________________________________  
 
Number attending:_______________________  

 
Credit Card #____________________________  
 
Expiration Date:_________________________  
 
Boat name: ___________Draft:_____________  
 
Boat Length:___________Beam:____________  
 
Make & Model:___________________________  
 
Power: 30 or 50 AMP:_____________________  
 

Mail Reservations  to:  
Delores Buhner  

1343 SE 20th Avenue  
Cape Coral, FL 33990  
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THE BUOYS 

Kayaking Group  
Saturday turned out to be a beautiful day to kayak. We launched from  Judd Community  Park  in North 

Forth Myers. This is a lovely little park with a great kayak launch, tennis courts and a very busy dog 

park. From Judd we turned up creek on Yellow Fever Creek but because of low tide we could only travel 

a short distance until we ran out of water. We turned around and headed towards the  Caloosahatchee 

River. Along the way we followed the homes along the creek and saw many lovely homes and one that 

was setting up for an outdoor creekside wedding. Our goal was to reach Marinatown but the distance 

was too far for some of our novice kayakers (thanks for joining us and you guys are real troopers), so 

we pulled up to a ramp and ate our lunches under a sun shielding gazebo. The return trip to Judd was 

pleasant and somewhat easier since we had the current pushing us. We were hoping to see the wedding 

on our way back but (boohoo), it had not started. No party crashing on this trip.  

 

By the time you are reading this, we will have completed our May trip to  Bunche  Beach in  Fort Myers. 

This should be especially nice if the tide is low as many of the birds should be feeding near the beach. 

Also, this will be our last trip until the fall due to the summer heat. If any impromptu trips get scheduled 

you will be notified by email if you are on our kayaking list.  
 

If these trips sound like fun to you, please join us on one of our regularly scheduled trips on the last 

Saturday of the month and occasional 

ñimpromptuò trips when the conditions look 

good. If you know of great kayaking spots 

please let us know and we can decide if 

they would be appropriate for our group. 

You do not need to be an experienced  

kayaker nor own a kayak. Many places 

where we go rent kayaks and most of our 

trips are fairly easy paced.  

  

Please contact us to get on the email list of 

kayak announcements:  

 

Pat Zeidman ï

richpatzeidman@verizon.net ,  

610 -213 -7080  

 

Dee Wilzoch ï 

rondee@embarqmail.com ,  

239 -282 -1374  

FROM THE CIRCULATION MANAGER  
The BUOYS team assembled twice this month on 18 April for the Directory and again on 26 April for  

preparing the May edition of THE BUOYS. My thanks to all for your help there was a lot to do  

and as usual many hands make it a lot easier.  

 

My thanks, as always, go out to Lt. Detlef Rohleder for providing the mailing labels and to the following 

list of team members for their assistance:  

 

         18 April Directory                                                                      26 April BUOYS  

Lt. Detlef Rohleder         Lt. Lainie Van Slett                           Art Coll                     Carole Hodgkinson  

P/C Bob Martin SN         Art Coll                                            Donna Beske             P/C Fred Van Slett  

Lt/C Lou Simmons         Lt/C steve Gustfason                         John Farmer              Neil Kempf  

Mary Lou Battistini                                                                Lt. Lainie Van Slett  

Donna Beske  

 

Remember, volunteers are always welcome. If you would like to join our team for approximately 2 hours  

(most often less), please contact me at 239 -673 -9368 or e -mail me at collbuddy@comcast.net.  

Again many thanks for helping me with the duty of getting our BUOYS out to our membership.  

 

Lt. ART COLL  

mailto:richpatzeidman@verizon.net
tel:610-213-7080
mailto:rondee@embarqmail.com
tel:239-282-1374
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Farmer's Market Season Ends  

 

The final Cape Coral Farmer's Market for the 2012 -13 season ended Saturday, 8 May.  The Power  

Squadron booth did very well this year.  With ABC Courses, restaurant/attractions maps and navigation 

charts we took in almost $7,000 in revenue for the Squadron.  This year we added the Cape Coral canal 

chart and it was very popular.  

 

We could not have been so successful if it wasn't for the help of volunteers.  Joe Capuozzo, Craig 

Sandquist and myself were there almost every Saturday starting in November.  A new member, Cookie 

Kuperus, who joined the Squadron in February, heard about the Farmer's Market and said ñThat sounds 

like fun.ò and she showed up every Saturday and has been a great addition to the team.  Harold Garrels 

also showed up most Saturday mornings to set up.  

 

Several other volunteers deserve a shout out.  Bill Francis, Bill Nelson, Steve Gustafson, Titi Ramirez, 

Tom Callanan and Neil Kempf all helped contribute to our successful season.  

 

A big THANK YOU to all.  

 

Lt Ted Blomquist  

Special Events Coordinator  

Tel:  708 -925 -5188  

Email:  blomquist11@comcast.net  

From the SPECIAL EVENTS CHAIR  

Craig Sandquist, Joe Capuozzo, Ted Blomquist and 

Cookie Kuperus staff the Power Squadron booth at 

the Farmer's Market.  


